
In order to improve 
communications, the District 
recently conducted a survey 

to determine how parents prefer 
to receive information. Jasculca 
Terman was hired to analyze 
current communications tools 
and tactics and parent-survey 
responses. The Chicago-based 
strategic communications fi rm 
presented their fi ndings and 
recommendations to the Board 
of Education at the April 12 
meeting. About 23 percent of 
parents responded with the 
following results:

• 94% of parents consider 
District communications to 
be good or excellent

• 90% consider the amount 
of communication to be 
“about right”

• 82% of parents prefer to 
receive information via email

• 80% of respondents say the 
Board and Administration 
involve parents, community, 
and students in decisions

Other key fi ndings 
of the survey:
• 93% of parents are primarily 

interested in school-specifi c 
information

• 84% indicated an interest in 
District news

• 74% read the School Scene 
District newsletter and fi nd 
it to be comprehensive, well 
organized, and well designed

The top four preferred 
channels of 
communication were:
• School-based 

communication 
(emails from 
principals)

• School 
employees

• Website
• District 

newsletters

Areas identifi ed 
as needing 
improvement involve:
• Retooling the website to 

refresh the design and make 
navigation within the site 

more user-friendly by adding 
drop-down menus and color-
coding the calendar

• Offering greater 
consistency of content, 
design, and translations 
of both school and District 
newsletters

• Better coordination of the 
fl ow of information from 

District to principals and 
between principals 
to produce more 

cohesive school 
newsletters and 
other forms of 
communication

These are the three 
areas the District will be looking 
to improve over the next year. 
We will keep you updated as 
plans are put into place and 
changes occur. 
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What are you and the kids doing this summer?
Ten Ideas for FREE Summertime Learning

One of the greatest challenges for parents is keeping children engaged in learning over the summer. 
Research suggests that even the most basic learning activities can help students maintain their academic 
sharpness during extended school breaks. Most importantly, engage with your child and have fun 

learning together. Here are some free activities that are worth considering as you plan your child’s summer.

1. Read to your child and/or have your child read to you.
This simple activity is the most effective way to stave off 
the “summer decline.” For optimal results, read every 
day. For help selecting books that match your child’s 
age, interests, and abilities, consult with your child’s 
teacher or the children’s librarian at your local library. 
Reading just six books over the summer will go a long 
way toward improving your child’s reading. Visit 
http://www.readingrockets.org/audience/parents
for more ideas.

2. Log on to Study Island
Study Island is a leading academic software provider of eLearning programs that help students master 
math, language arts, and science skills. All students will receive a letter from their school with a unique 
log-in and password for Study Island. Your child’s level is 
matched to his/her MAP scores. This online experience 
will assist your child in both maintaining and staying 
ahead over the summer months. The programs are 
designed to capture your children’s attention, hold their 
interest, encourage progress, and keep them engaged. 
Study Island features:

• Built-in games to engage children in learning

• Experience points, coins, badges, 
and other incentives

• Animations to capture children’s attention 
and help them retain what is learned

3. Visit your local library
Take advantage of the many free programs and activities 
that Prospect Heights, Indian Trails, and Arlington Heights 
libraries offer throughout the summer. The links to the 
three library websites can be found by clicking on the 
Community tab of the District 23 website.

4. Visit the parks
Prospect Heights, Arlington Heights, and Wheeling all 
offer phenomenal opportunities for kids to play outdoors. 
The links to these park districts can be accessed through 
the Community tab on the District 23 website.

This simple activity is the most effective way to stave off 
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5. Visit nature centers
The Forest Preserves of Cook County maintain and operate 
a number of nature centers that are free to the public. River 
Trail Nature Center is located on Milwaukee Avenue in 
Northbrook. Take your child to walk through sugar maple 
woods along the river on the self-guiding trails, learn of the 
past and present in the exhibit building, and visit a few of 
the native animals. Younger children may enjoy the nature 
discovery area where they can climb in an eagle nest, crawl in 
a fox den, create their own puppet shows, and more.

6. Go on a backyard bug safari
You don’t need any special tools to launch a bug safari. Prowl 
the garden and turn over a few rocks and you are bound to 
fi nd something interesting. A few clear containers are useful 
additions to temporarily trap, study, and identify the insects. 
There are many library books and, of course, the Internet to 
help you discover science in your own backyard.

7. Write and illustrate a book
You can make this activity as elaborate or as simple as you 
like. Have your child write a story about one or more of 
your summer activities. Create your own fi ctional character 
and make up your own adventures. There are many library 
books, kits, and other resources available to offer ideas and 
inspire your child to get creative.

8. Cook a meal
Everyday tasks can become meaningful learning 
opportunities. Teach your child to cook his/her favorite 
meal. Look through cookbooks together and fi nd something 
new your child would like to try. Following a recipe involves 
math, science, and language arts concepts.

9. Create a collage
Go for a walk and make a collage from all the nature objects 
you fi nd along the way. Bring a basket or bucket to carry 
home what you collect.  This fun and easy activity is a great 
way to incorporate nature with arts and crafts. 

10.  Road trip scavenger hunt 
Give each child a list of items to watch for while driving. 
Check off each item when they fi nd it.  The list can be 
made up ahead of time and adjusted for various ages 
and driving environs, i.e. urban, rural, suburban. For a 
younger child who can’t read, draw a little picture of each 
item next to the word. A-to-Z and color scavenger hunts 
are other options. 
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Congratulations, Class of 2017!

By providing diverse opportunities in academics, fi ne arts and athletics, District 23 strives to guide 
students on a path to becoming lifelong learners and leaders. The accomplishments and special 
memories of the six students highlighted here represent the true heart and soul of MacArthur 

Middle School. Our District is a better place because of the outstanding contributions of our young people.  
We wish all our graduates a fond farewell and continued success as they move on to high school.

Toby Fischer

Toby Fischer is one of Mac’s 
fi nest. He is a dedicated, 

responsible, trustworthy young 
man who is very involved in 
a variety of sports, activities, 
and academic pursuits. His 
unwavering determination earned 
him one of his best memories — being inducted into 
the Honor Society.

He also looks back fondly on the PARR assemblies, 
his starring role on the court at basketball games, 
and bonding with classmates on the seventh-grade 
team-building fi eld trips. His teachers recognize that 
when Toby walks into class, his eagerness to learn 
is infectious. Staff and students alike look up to him 
for his leadership skills. Toby always goes above and 
beyond what is expected of him whether it is asking 
for more practice problems so he can improve his 
skills, helping a volleyball teammate with a jump 
serve, or just being there for his friends. 

Toby plans to play several sports, including 
volleyball and soccer, at Hersey High School next 
year as well as take part in many extracurricular 
activities such as Orange Crush and S.O.S. You may 
even fi nd him on the track preparing for meets. Toby 
is grateful for all the extraordinarily gracious and 
welcoming teachers he’s encountered during his time 
in District 23; he appreciates how they made learning 
fun and fresh. They truly have been his inspiration. 
After high school, Toby plans to go on to college and 
follow his dream of becoming an educator. Best of 
luck in your future at Hersey and beyond, Toby. We 
know you’ll make an excellent teacher. 

Alyssa Flowers

A lyssa’s friendships began 
to blossom in fi rst grade. 

Throughout her years in District 
23, she continued to make friends 
and great memories. Thoughts 
of the ABC countdown at the 
end of the school year still make 
her smile. She loved celebrating each day with 
something that began with the corresponding 
letter of the alphabet like bubbles for “B” day. 
Another highlight for her was the Wendella 
boat ride fi eld trip. Alyssa is one of those well-
rounded individuals who is extremely dedicated 
and possesses an outstanding work ethic in 
both academics and extracurricular activities. 
She challenges herself to achieve at a high level. 
Consequently, not only has Alyssa been a member 
of the Honor Society since sixth grade, she also 
has had great success in athletics. She participated 
in Volleyball and Poms at Mac in addition to club 
volleyball and competitive cheerleading. Alyssa 
has an appreciation for music and plays ukulele, 
participates in Choir at Mac, and listens to music in 
her spare time; her latest obsession is Panic! At the 
Disco. Her wonderful character traits make her a 
great addition to the Mac Allies Club. 

Alyssa is excited to make new friends at Hersey 
High School while staying connected to her Mac 
pals. She plans to play volleyball next year and she 
signed up for an art elective so she can dabble in 
her passion for drawing. Alyssa hopes to pursue a 
career in Marine Biology and would love to travel 
the world to learn about different cultures. 
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Alex Herazy

Exceeding expectations both 
in and out of the classroom 

is Alex’s modus operandi. His 
internal drive has him seeking 
out knowledge through as many 
facets as possible. He leads by 
example and is well liked by 
both students and staff. Dedication to academics 
earned Alex a place in the Honor Society in sixth, 
seventh, and eighth grades. While Alex always has 
enjoyed a successful academic career, he is active 
in extracurriculars, too. During his time at Mac, 
Alex was on the Track team in sixth grade and boys 
Volleyball in seventh and eighth grades as well as 
a two-year player on the Basketball team. Outside 
of school, he also was involved in volleyball and 
basketball leagues. In his spare time, Alex enjoys 
cooking. While a serious student, he also knows how 
to kick back and have fun. His keen sense of humor 
and humble attitude shine through and make him a 
welcome addition to any group, big or small.

As promotion approaches and high school looms 
ahead, Alex’s teachers will be sad to see him go 
but excited for all the possibilities the future holds 
for him. Alex is interested in careers related to 
engineering. At Wheeling High School, he will be 
participating in the Engineering Project Lead the 
Way. He also plans to continue playing volleyball 
both in and out of school and is considering service 
programs in order to give back to the community. 
He looks forward to meeting new people, taking 
challenging classes, and completing Drivers Ed. We 
are certain that whatever Alex chooses to pursue, 
his strength of character and work ethic will put 
him on the path to success. Good luck, Alex! 

Daniela Lara

Every classroom should have 
a fun-loving, positive, and 

happy person like Daniela. Her 
charming personality, radiant 
smile, and easy laugh light up 
the school hallways. During 
her years at Mac, Daniela has 
showcased her talents in multiple ways. Most 
impressive have been her vocal contributions to 
the MacArthur Chorus for the past three years. 
She also played a pivotal role on Mac’s Basketball 
team, one aspiration she hopes to continue in high 
school. Outside of the classroom, she has been 
very involved in dance. Her diligent study habits 
show through in class where she is a vital asset in 
all discussions and activities. She is open-minded 
to suggestions and ideas and is always willing to 
lend a helping hand. She has proven her ability to 
balance all of her activities with academics by being 
a part of the Honor Society for the last two years.

As excited and nervous as Daniela is for high 
school, she is thankful for her years in District 23 and 
will miss all of her teachers and friends. At Wheeling 
High School, she will be working to continue her 
academic success as well as trying out for various 
sports. She will be looking 
to explore classes 
that align with 
her passion 
to become 
a lawyer 
one day. 
Keep up the 
great work, 
Daniela! 

sports. She will be looking 
to explore classes 
sports. She will be looking sports. She will be looking 
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Sophianne Loh

No stranger to District 23 staff, 
teachers, and numerous 

community members, Sophianne 
has live in Prospect Heights 
and attended school here since 
kindergarten. Her dedication is 
evident both in and out of school. 
Not only was she on the Mac Basketball team 
and in the Orchestra, but she is diligent about 
playing both piano and violin outside of school. 
In addition, Sophianne is involved in basketball 
and badminton at the Chinese school she attends. 
In her free time, she likes to write and draw. She 
enjoys time at home with her two cats, Lorenzo 
and Lily. What really makes Sophianne special is 
her classroom demeanor. Her unwaveringly happy 
disposition combines with a smile that lights up 
a room to emit a delightfully irresistible energy. A 
reliable and excellent student, Sophianne actively 
participates in class and engages in every lesson 
and activity. She has a thirst for knowledge and a 
true love of learning.

As she moves on to Hersey High School, 
Sophianne will be taking several AP courses. She 
is focused on preparing herself for college where 
she would eventually like to earn a degree in law. 
There is no doubt that she will succeed as she 
continues to follow her motto, “just do your best.” 
You are the best, Sophianne. Congratulations and 
much success. 

Sarah Ruschke

You can always fi nd Sarah 
with a book in her hand 

and a smile on her face. She is 
an exemplary student who takes 
her academics very seriously. 
Sarah has been a member of 
the Honor Society all three years 
at Mac. She also took second-place in the eighth-
grade Geography Bee this year. She hasn’t just 
memorized her geography lessons, she has lived 
them. Sarah and her family travel the world 
learning about different cultures. She has visited 
Germany, Italy, Switzerland, and Africa where she 
went on safari. She also speaks German which 
she practices at home with her mom. Sarah has 
been a member of the Mac Band for three years, 
Yearbook Committee for three years, Art Club in 
seventh and eighth grades, and Track and Field 
for three years. When Sarah isn’t spending time 
at Mac, she is at Wheeling High School advancing 
herself academically through two District 214 
programs. Stellar Girls is a science-based learning 
class where students are able to work on many 
hands-on projects like making food and producing 
wind energy. She also takes the New Generation of 
Engineers (NGE) course where she learns to build 
and run machines. In addition, she is on a fall 
volleyball team.

As Sarah makes her way to Wheeling High 
School, she is looking forward to being in the 
band program and taking the Introduction to 
Engineering Design elective. This is right up her 
alley as she hopes to one day pursue a career in the 
fi eld of engineering. Whatever path you choose, 
Sarah, we know you will be successful. All the best 
in the future. 
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Today’s libraries are so much more than just 
books. They are active community centers. 
Just take a peek at your local library’s calendar 

of events and you will notice a wide array of services, 
programs, and activities for people of all ages.

The beauty of the public library is that its ultimate 
goal is to serve the community. Whether for 
entertainment or education, creative librarians are 
always looking for ways to connect the library to the 
community. Take the time to reacquaint yourself with 
your local library this summer. You’ll be glad you did.

Arlington Heights Library hosts a teen book 
club, Anime Academy, and a variety of other 
opportunities for young students, teens, and adults. 
http://www.ahml.info/

The newly-renovated Indian Trails Library 
offers a Kidzone with a maker space as well as 
designated areas for play and technology. In 
addition, the teen center offers Xbox stations for 
gaming. http://www.indiantrailslibrary.org/

Prospect Heights Library has workshops for students 
in grades 4 to 6 who want to learn how to program 
robots as well as opportunities to learn about chess or 
hear programs on a variety of topics such as canoeing.

Opening Day of the Prospect Heights Public 
Library Summer Reading Club is Monday, June 5. All 
students in District 23 were automatically registered. 
The theme for this summer’s program is “Reading 
by Design” and is open to all kids from birth to grade 
8. Stop by the library for your FREE goody bag.
Read for charities and participate in bonus activities 
and trivia games. Just for visiting the library, collect 
free books, prizes, coupons and grand prize raffl e 
tickets. The reading program runs through July 29 
and culminates with a pool party at Prospect Heights 
Park District pool.  http://www.phpl.info/ 

Libraries Are More than Books

Our Community

D istrict 23 is part of a vibrant, family-centered community. Along with outstanding 
park districts, libraries, local governments, and other partnerships, we strive to 
meet the needs of our students and families in a collaborative and holistic manner. 

Please follow the links below to learn more about our neighbors.

 Prospect Heights Park District is busy getting ready to open the Lions Park Pool at 
the Gary Morava Center on Friday, June 9, at noon; poolside bingo starts at 6 p.m. All six 
summer camps start on June 12. Make new friends and learn something new at one of the 
many park district classes including swimming, golf, dance, soccer, football, hockey, track, 
tennis, magic, computers, and archery. Save the dates for the Block Party on June 24, and 
National Night Out on August 1. For more information, call 847-394-2848 or visit 
www.phparks.org/Publications/Brochure/PHPD-current-brochure.pdf.

 Wheeling Park District operates the Family Aquatic Center throughout the summer 
months. Visit the website to download the spring/summer catalogue featuring clubs, camps, 
swimming, and cultural event opportunities: www.wheelingparkdistrict.com

 Arlington Heights Park District is the place to have fun this summer. Visit our website to 
check out the wide variety of activities for students and adults of all ages. www.ahpd.org/

 The Village of Prospect Heights website offers up-to-date information about 
village services, local government issues, public works and Village events taking 
place over the summer. www.prospect-heights.il.us, www.wheelingil.gov and
www.vah.com/village_info/ 
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New Board Member

D istrict 23 welcomed new Board of Education Member 
Brian Greidanus at the Wednesday, May 10, BOE 
meeting. Board members unanimously chose Mr. 

Greidanus from four applicants to fi ll a position left vacant after the April 4 election. Three four-year seats were 
available but only two candidates — incumbents Kevin Novak and Patrick Chester — ran.  

Mr. Greidanus has been a resident of Prospect Heights for two years and currently has two children 
attending District 23 schools. 

Kudos to Martha Olsen

A  vacancy on the Board of Education in 2004, took a positive 
turn for District 23 when Martha Olsen was appointed to 
fi ll the position. At the time, Martha’s son was a fourth-

grader at Sullivan and she had been attending Board meetings for 
several years as School Board Representative for Ross-Sullivan 
PTO. While this made the transition to Board Member seamless, 
her experience in business and as a compensation and benefi ts 
manager also proved invaluable. Martha has chosen not to run 
for another term. Thank you, Martha, for 13 years of service 
on the Board of Education. And, congratulations on your son’s 
graduation from Indiana University! 

D istrict 23 is proud to honor its loyal and 
dedicated staff who are celebrating career 
milestones this year. Congratulations on 

your years of service. You are the reason District 23 
is such a great place for a child to grow. Thank you.

Employee Awards
30 Years: Mimi Gember, Paula Goldberg

25 Years: Linda Robideau

20 Years: Michelyn Sabath

10 Years: Kevin Bazan, Joe Behun, 
Debbie Gardiner, Megan Rieger, 
Steve Lee, Maggie Leja, 
Megan Murray, Tina Polster, 
Carlos Rubio, Megan Windsor, 
Abra Zaveduk 

Thank you for 
a job well done!

Our Staff  Is Great

The week of May 7 was set aside to recognize 
all the dedicated individuals in District 23 who 
step up each and every day to fi ll a myriad of 

roles that help our students realize their true potential.
Schools are busy places and teachers are busy 

people, so it’s not surprising that we sometimes 
miss out on the opportunities to stop and refl ect on 
the strong infl uence teachers have over the students 
in their care. Often it’s the little conversations, the 
easily-forgotten asides, the friendly smiles and the 
casual compliments that mean the most to young 
people. In the hustle and bustle of the day-to-day 
activities, these things might be forgotten by the 
time the next report or lesson plan is due. But those 

words can remain with a youngster 
for a very long time, shaping their 
personality and their thoughts. 

That is why it is important for 
all of us to say thank you to all 
the teachers in our world. We 
appreciate you! 

Pictured are Martha Olsen (left) and Board President Mari-Lynn Peters.

words can remain with a youngster 
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District 23 Retirees
District 23 honors our retirees. We are forever 
grateful for the positive impact they have 
had on our staff and students. We wish them 
all the best in their retirement.

Cathy Anderson, Human Resources 
and School Board Operations, 16 years
When Cathy Anderson was hired as the Superintendent’s 
Secretary and Board of Education Secretary on February 
1, 2001, she came with a wealth of knowledge and experience from her time with 
School District 59. She worked for three superintendents during her tenure with District 23 and brought a high 
level of professionalism to everything she did. Thank you for all your contributions, Cathy. You will be missed.

Paula Goldberg, Eisenhower First-Grade Teacher, 30 years
Paula Goldberg has devoted three decades to teaching fi rst- and second-graders in District 23. A 
graduate of the University of Illinois, she started in a fi rst-grade classroom at Ross on September 
8, 1987. With the exception of four school years (2002/2003, 2004/2005, 2006/2007, 2008/2009) 
in second grade, Mrs. Goldberg stayed there until the transition to grade-level centers brought 
her to Eisenhower. What an amazing career! Thank you, Paula, for your devotion to our students. 
Your love of teaching has made District 23 a better place.

Janice Hurley, MacArthur PE Teacher, 16 years
Janice Hurley earned a teaching degree from Western Illinois University and was hired as 
a physical education teacher at Mac in 2001. We are very fortunate that you chose to spend 
your career with us. Thank you for your years of service, Janice. Enjoy your retirement.

Steve Lee, MacArthur Principal, 10 years
Steven Lee’s resume was fi lled with middle-school experience dating back to 1980 when he 
became Principal of Mac in 2007. After teaching physical education for 10 years at Magee 
Middle School in Round Lake, he was hired as Associate Principal at Barrington Middle School. He went on to 
principalships at Huntley Middle School and Aurora Education Center before landing at Mac. We’re so glad you 
brought your administrative talents to us, Mr. Lee. Thank you.

Mary Jo Reynolds, Ross SPED Assistant, 16 years
Mary Jo Reynolds was hired as a part-time Library Aide at Ross in August of 2001, eventually going 
full-time in 2007. In 2011, she became a Special Education Teaching Assistant at Mac and returned to 
Ross the following school year. Thank you, Mary Jo, for your commitment to District 23.

Linda Robideau, District Speech/Language Pathologist, 25 years
Linda Robideau began her career in District 23 in 1992 as a Speech/Language Pathologist working part time at 
Eisenhower. She went full time in 1998 when Sullivan School was added to her caseload. Starting in 2000, she 
worked part time at Sullivan until going full time at MacArthur in 2012. Thank you for a quarter 
century of service, Linda. We appreciate you. 

Deb Wilson, Superintendent, 25 years
Deb Wilson took over as Superintendent of District 23 on July 1, 2012, after serving as Assistant 
Superintendent for fi ve years. Dr. Wilson started her career at Mac in 1990 as an eighth-grade 
math and science teacher. She became Mac Assistant Principal in 1997, a position she held for 
four years before leaving for two years to be principal of Hawthorn Junior High in Vernon Hills. 
She returned to Mac as Principal in 2003. Thank you, Dr. Wilson, for your dedication and leadership. We wish 
you all the best in your retirement. 

1, 2001, she came with a wealth of knowledge and experience from her time with 
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St. Baldrick’s Day

The second annual St. Baldrick’s event took 
place at the MacArthur gymnasium on 

Friday, March 24. In solidarity with cancer 
patients who lose their hair as the result of 
treatments, Mac students, parents, and staff 
members volunteered to shave their heads to 
raise money for research. Those who chose not 
to shave their heads but wanted to show their 
support, participated by purchasing green hair 
extensions. Together with the community at 
large, $18,000 was raised for the St. Baldrick’s 
organization.

The St. Baldrick’s Foundation is a 
volunteer-driven charity committed to 
funding the most promising research on cures for 
childhood cancers and helping survivors enjoy long, healthy lives. 

Dwight D. Eisenhower School 
Grades Pre-K to 1st

Douglas MacArthur School 
Grades 6th, 7th and 8th

Eisenhower Supports the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society

The Little Eagles of Ike raised $1,334.41 for the Pennies for Patients 
program to benefi t the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. The organization 

uses the monies to fi nd a cure for leukemia, lymphoma, and myeloma.

Ike’s Earth Day Event

Eisenhower students collected cardboard and plastic materials for the annual 
Earth Day recycling project. Parent volunteers joined their children in class 

to help their Little Eagles create imaginative and innovative creations with 
the recyclables. Thank you to all the volunteers who helped make Earth Day 
meaningful and informative for the students. 

childhood cancers and helping survivors enjoy long, healthy lives. 

Thank you, Volunteers!

During Volunteer Appreciation 
Week, April 23-April 29, we 
honored District 23’s very 

special volunteers. 
Consider the many attributes 

necessary to be a successful volunteer: 
generosity and the willingness to give of 
your time to help others; understanding 
as you learn that your life may be very 

different from those you are serving; the 
empathy and compassion that inspires 
you to work to make someone else’s 
life better, and the dedication to see a 
project through to completion.

For all these special qualities, and 
more, we thank our many volunteers 
for all they do to make our schools the 
very best they can be. 
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I t’s time to register for the 
2017-2018 school year. Each 
family in District 23 should 

have received a letter with their 
Infosnap code and instructions 

for completing the registration 
process online. 

Students at MacArthur and 
Sullivan schools, in grades four 
through eight, will continue 

to be issued iPads for use both 
at home and at school. This 
arrangement allows us to provide 
a 1:1 learning environment that is 
available 24/7.

District 23 recognizes 
that the role and purpose of 
technology in the 21st Century 
has shifted dramatically toward 
a fully integrated and seamless 
presence. For our students, 
electronic devices have become 
the equalizer that provides access 
to information and the ability to 
collaborate, create, and connect 
with people throughout the 
world. By giving them iPads, 
students have the opportunity 
for differentiation and 
personalization of education. 

2017-2018 Registration and Student Fees 

The registration fees for the 2017-2018 school year are as follows:

 Grades 6th - 8th: $280. (Includes $30 iPad student protection plan)

 Grades 4th and 5th: $225. (Includes $30 iPad student protection plan)

 Grades 1st - 3rd: $150

 Kindergarten: $75

A t the April School 
Board meeting, ePTO 
representatives Sharon 

Moeykens and Rebecca Wood 
presented the Board with a check 
for a new piece of playground 
equipment for Eisenhower 
School. The School Board voted 
to pay for the removal of the old 
equipment and the installation of 
the new play piece. Ike students 
and staff chose this particular 
playground structure from 
several other options. 

New Ike Playground Equipment
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Upcoming District
Events Calendar

May 29  . . . .No School, Memorial Day

June 1. . . . .7th/8th Grade Honor Society Night, 7 pm

June 2. . . . .Last Day of Early Childhood Classes

June 5. . . . .5th Grade Parent Orientation, 7 pm @ Mac

June 7. . . . .8th Grade Promotion, 7 pm @ Wheeling H.S.

June 9. . . . .Last Day of Classes

June 12. . . .Board of Education Meeting, 7 pm

July 12  . . . .Board of Education Meeting, 7 pm

August 9 . . .Board of Education Meeting, 7 pm

August 22. .First Day of Classes Grades 1-8

August 23. .First Day of Early Childhood Classes

August 29. .First Day of Kindergarten Classes 
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Board of Ed Reorganizes

Every two years, following the 
consolidated general election, the 
newly-seated Board of Education 

nominates and votes on an Executive Board. 
A special meeting of the BOE was held on 
Wednesday, April 26, to carry out the process 
of reorganization.  Jeff Bowes was elected as 
President, Kevin Novak as Vice President, and 
Mari-Lynn Peters as Secretary. The other three 
seated Board members are Carol Botwinski, 
Jim Bednar, and Patrick Chester.

Mrs. Peters was recognized for her service 
as Board President. Martha Olsen, who chose 
not to run for another term, was thanked for 
her 14-year commitment to the District. 

Pictured l. to r.  in front row: Vice President Kevin Novak, President Jeff  Bowes and Secretary Mari-Lynn Peters. Back row: Patrick Chester, Carol Botwinski and Jim Bednar.




